


1 
 

Privy Council Office Responses to Undertakings 
Standing Committee on Government Operations and Estimates (OGGO) 

 June 21, 2023  

 

Accountable Government Document 

Transcript: 

Mrs. Kelly Block (Carlton Trail—Eagle Creek, CPC): Thank you very much, Mr. Chair. 

Perhaps this is a good segue to the request I have, through you, to Mr. Shea. I would ask that Mr. Shea 
please provide us with the policy document that he's referencing and attributing to the Conservative 
Party. If you wouldn't mind, could you send that to this committee so that we can take a look at it? It's 
the historical document that you've attributed to the Conservative Party of Canada. 

Mr. Matthew Shea: If I could add clarity, it is not related to a party. It is related to the Government of 
Canada. It would have been the Conservative government, approved by the prime minister. It is not 
about the Conservative Party nor the Liberal Party. 

Mrs. Kelly Block: Fine. If you could send the document you've referenced that was created by the 
Government of Canada when the Conservatives were in government, I would appreciate that. 

Mr. Matthew Shea: I would be pleased to do so. 

Response:  

o The documents referred to are available online on the Government of Canada’s website: 
• Accountable government : a guide for ministers. (2006-2011) -  EN 

https://publications.gc.ca/site/eng/9.506322/publication.html  
 

• Pour un gouvernement responsable : un guide à l'intention des ministres (2006 – 
2011) – FR https://publications.gc.ca/site/fra/9.502721/publication.html  

E-mail referenced at the June 19, 2023 meeting of the Standing Committee on Government Operations 
and Estimates 

Transcript: 

Mr. Majid Jowhari: Thank you. My request to Mr. Shea is this: Can you, sir, kindly undertake a search, 
through completed ATIPs, to find the emails that Ms. Kusie read into the record between Paul Mackinnon 
and Maia Welbourne on June 6. We requested that, I believe, last time, as well. If you could undertake 
that and submit it to the committee in writing, it would be really appreciated. 

Thank you, Mr. Chair. 

Response: 

o We believe that the attached email responds to the request. The attached email was released 
under ATIP #A-2022-00179/AW. 

https://publications.gc.ca/site/eng/9.506322/publication.html
https://publications.gc.ca/site/fra/9.502721/publication.html
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o To add further context and clarify the email, the Privy Council Office would take note of House 

of Commons Procedure and Practice, Third Edition, 2017 which states: “Every motion, once 
adopted, becomes either an order or a resolution of the House. Through its orders, the House 
approves bills at their various stages, regulates its proceedings or gives instructions to its 
Members or officers, or to its committees.” (Chapter 12, The Process of Debate, pg. 536). 
Motions for the production of papers adopted by the House of Commons are therefore 
orders, which are binding.   
 

o That section goes on to say: “A resolution of the House is a declaration of opinion or purpose; 
it does not require that any action be taken, nor is it binding”.  
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